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State Commander’s Message 

Greetings VFW Family, 
 

   As we move into June yes June already Much work has gone into our membership this year we need 
to continue to push hard not only through the end of this membership year but right through 2023 -
2024. It is imperative on each level of the VFW that we grow our family with each Veteran that is eligi-
ble. New members equal new ideas, more energy and growth potential. All Post leadership needs to be 
looking at the expiring members list and contacting those members. If members are expiring on June 
30th have them renew now!!! We don’t want to get to the 30th and have the membership system down as 
it has been the last several days.  Members who renew early do not lose any membership time.  
 

    Congratulations to all the new and returning District and Post Officers. Reviewing the list the new 
Leadership Team should be great. Outgoing officers I want to remind you again your job has not end-
ed. It is vital that you Mentor and guide your replacement in all aspects of their office. We need to pass 
on the institutional knowledge so the VFW continues to be successful.  
 

  I am looking forward to seeing many of you at the Department of New Hampshire's 103rd State Con-
vention on June 2-4th at the Town and Country Resort Shelburne NH. It is a great opportunity to meet 
and socialize with many other Posts from across the state. And is an opportunity to exchange ideas and 
learn what is and is not working from other Posts. We will also be offering District Commander and 
Quartermaster training during the convention.   You are encouraged to attend as you can not have to 
much knowledge. I would also encourage you to bring Corn hole boards for a possible impromptu game 
or two. We are always looking for ways to make the convention more enjoyable for everyone so if you 
have an idea please share! 
 

  We are in a new reporting year for Community Service. Please Keep tract of your Posts excellent work 
and report them. This is the VFW mission and if your work is not reported it didn’t happen!! We will 
also be training on the new reporting system which we will be using this reporting year at the Conven-
tion.  
 

 I challenge each and every member to show the world that Veterans Have No Better Friend than The 
VFW.    
 

Questions comments or concerns can be forwarded to:  rideout4rep@gmail.com 

Department Commander 

Leon H. Rideout    
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DISTRICT COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Welcome to June! 

 Comrades, by now  you should all be running full steam ahead; push those programs, get out in 

the community and draw some attention. It’s certainly not easy to spearhead some of these pro-

jects and events, but believe me; if you do it; they will come. I’m talking about new members. 

New members want to join a post that is about more than a bar. The under 60 crowd wants to be-

long to an organization that makes them feel good because they are doing something greater 

than themselves. They have young families and want to do family friendly events. If we are not 

changing with the times then we will be left with an empty bar and zero community respect. It is 

our turn (Desert Shield/Storm and recent) to step up and start doing something worth wile to 

make the organization and the community we serve, better. 

Summer is here, so plan a BBQ, a picnic, a camping trip, fishing trip, hunting safety and hunting 

trip; SOMETHING. Write down what worked, and what didn’t. Improve and grow. You see a post 

that did something neat; try it. Have a car show. Volunteer to take a self-service station and be 

the gas attendants for a day. The more we do things together the better we all are, so don’t feel 

like you can’t collaborate with another post as well. We are stronger together, and being active is 

what will help to save lives. People who are actively involved in their community are healthier and 

have a better mental well-being, and a support system of other veterans who understand. 

I hope to see you at Dept. Convention. Watson and I will be there from Friday to Sunday, and if 

I’m lucky I’ll sneak off to get some HF radio contacts from the great North. It was mentioned that 

for Posts that aren’t “in trouble” they only see District representation once a year at inspection 

time. I agree that the Posts should see District officers more than at District meetings and Post 

Inspections. Even if I am unable to get there; if you ask then someone will come. I will always do 

my best to come to your meeting when asked. Post 483, I’ll stop by in June. 

Add these District meeting dates to your calendar: 

August 12 at 10am Derry – October 21 at 10am Hudson (TBD) – January 13, 2024 at 10am Merri-

mack and March 30, 2024 at 10am Pelham (TBD) 

Uniform of the day is Blues and Greys unless notified otherwise. 

  

Get out there and have FUN!  

Paul Roy 
Commander, Merrimack NH Post 8641 

Commander, NH District 6 

Hungry Cootie, MOC Old Man Mountain NH PT #1 

Office: (603) 424-7719 

Cell: (603) 264-8502 

tel:(603)%20424-7719
tel:(603)%20264-8502
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STATE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

No Article Submitted 
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POST COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Greetings, 

I wish to thank all the members who have supported the post over the past year.  Without it 

we could not have accomplished everything we did.  We held two Poppy Drives with great 

success, participated in the Charitable Gaming at Boston Billiards, held a Food Drive for the 

Salvation Army Food Pantry, held a successful Loyalty Day Ceremony, Memorial Day ceme-

tery ceremonies and Parade and supported several veteran organizations with donations.  

We also helped several veterans locally who needed help.   

I am just sorry that I did not have the time to give because of my job commitment and train-

ing to be a firefighter.  This is why I will not continue to be the Post Commander.  I will al-

ways be a member of VFW Post 483 and do whatever I can to help.   

I know our new Post Commander Chris DiTullio will do an outstanding job.  He will require 

your support in order to do it.  Be there for him and your post, so we can continue to be and 

active supporter of our community and the veterans who live here along with veterans eve-

rywhere. 

Thank you all again and enjoy your summer! 

 

Katie 
Commander 
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DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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STATE LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE 

& 

CERTIFIED NATIONAL RECRUITER 

2023-6 Dept. NH VFW National Legislative Committee Member, VAVS VAMC Manchester 
VFW Representative, Certified National Recruiter, Homeless Chair 
Rev 5/18/23 

 

Another short report on the National Legislative Committee activities this month. You have 
been receiving emails from the Dept. NH VFW on legislatives reports by our American Le-
gion Legislative counterparts, and they do a great job of covering our topics. No need to 
bombard you with similar info from the VFW.  

If you have legislative issues, please contact me or your legislator directly. You can 
google their name and get to their website where they have a direct contact link set up to 
make it easy for you to reach them. Please be polite and respectful, you get a lot more 
done with courteous conversation rather than abrasive language.  

Town Hall meetings are popping up all over the state, please attend as many as you 
can, especially if a VFW post sponsors them. Please wear your official VFW hat to show the 
politicians that the VFW is present and is paying attention. 

At the Manchester VAMC the new enclosed ramp entrance (Mountain) work is com-
plete and open for business. The other entrance (Eagle) with the steps is now blocked off 
and is being reworked. Mask restrictions have been lifted, only wear them if you think that 
you may be sick or enter restricted areas where they are required. To register as a volun-
teer and find out what positions are needed, please contact Stella Lareau, VAVS Supervisor 
at stella.lareau@va.gov or call 603-624-4366 ex.6419. Our yearly Annual Joint Review for 
2023 (AJR) has been sent to the National VFW VAVS Representative James Moss and has 
been accepted and filed. Those numbers will be reported to congress at our Legislative 
Conference meeting in DC. Your volunteer hours and projects at the VA do have a great im-
pact, thank you to you out there that continue to volunteer, and the call goes out to all of 
you that have some time, please register, and go volunteer.  
The NH Veterans Home (NHVH) is also looking for volunteers. 603-527-4400 

The Dept is sponsoring several efforts to get VFW membership up and past our required 
goals. We will be doing VFW membership drives at the Concord Gun Show on Sat. May 27, 
then at the VA Manchester on Wed Jun 7, Thunder Over New Hampshire Air Show on Sep 9
-10 at the  Pease Air National Guard Base, Portsmouth, NH.  All our VFW goals and efforts 
are useless if we don’t survive as an organization. We can’t continue to just lose our older 
members without getting and keeping the next generation of VFW members. This genera-
tion of VFW members will either get the credit for saving the VFW, or earn the blame for 
losing it. Go get your one member to join! 

Liberty House is our incoming Cdr. Querrard special project. Please get the word out 
to assist Liberty House in assisting the local veterans. They are in dire need of gas cards. 
Please go online to donate what you can afford at:  
Donate - Liberty House (libertyhousenh.org), or https://libertyhousenh.org/donate/ 

 

Jörg Dreusicke  
VAVS VAMC Manchester VFW Representative  
National Legislative Committee Representative  
Certified National Recruiter 

Homeless Chair  
jdreusicke@aol.com 

603-553-0395 
 

https://d.docs.live.net/7e5ae96c1a52f56f/VFW%20Jorg%20Appointments-2017/G.O.s%5eMNEWSLETTER_ChairArticle/Donate%20-%20Liberty%20House%20(libertyhousenh.org)
https://libertyhousenh.org/donate/
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POST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

The Easter raffle was a success, along with the winner they also received a small 
easter basket made special which they loved. 

The time has come again for us to thank our heroes from our city. We have a Loyalty 
day coming up in May to do just that. We thank the teacher of the year, Police men, 
firefighters, also winner of voice of democracy, patriots pen ,youth leader and recog-
nition to Bob Bartis and George Russell Broadcasting. We are also giving a certificate 
of appreciation to Jerry Leavitt, Humana. Winners for their service to this city.  After 
the program we get to meet all of these wonderful people , when all is done they 
have lunch. Everyone should respect them. 

Testimonial for Dot Mattson Department President is in Concord this week. 

Coming up is the Memorial day parade in Nashua, we gather at Hollman stadium and 
march to Elm street where we will have a lunch to everybody in the parade. 

 

Diane Ordway 

President of Auxiliary 483 

603-882-4838  
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Dst Life New Reinst Cont Total Prior Year Percent Div 
R

S 
City State N/R LM 

Prior 

Annual 
Retention 

6 128 4 0 68 200 201 99.50% 3   
NASHU

A 
NH 1 72 97.22% 

MEMBERSHIP 

26 July 2022 

23 August 2022 

27 September 2022 

25 October 2022 

22 November 2022 

27 December 2022 

24 January 2023 

28 February 2023 

28 March 2023 

25 April 2023 

23 May 2023 

27 June 2023 

LOCATION POST # % RETENTION 

NASHUA 483 99.50% 97.22% 

DERRY 1617 106.75% 98.35% 

HUDSON 5791 91.43% 85.11% 

SALEM 8546 97.71% 90.24% 

MERRIMACK 8641 104.91% 93.62% 

PELHAM 10722 99.15% 78.38% 

HAMPSTEAD 11254 100.00% 90.00% 

HOLLIS 11373 95.74% 72.73% 

TOTALS  99.71% 88.21% 

District 6 Membership 
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FUN PAGE 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Three doctors are out geese-hunting. A gaggle flies over and the oncologist raises and then lowers his 

gun. "I better conduct an MRI first to determine if those were really geese." Some more geese fly by & 

the endocrinologist raises his gun and then lowers it. "I'll need some bloodwork to conduct an A1C and 

determine what those birds were first." Some more geese fly over. The trauma doc raises his shotgun 

and blows them out of the sky. "What were those things, anyway?" he asks.  

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

Good judgment comes from ex-

perience, and a lot of that 

comes from bad judgment. 

Will Rogers 

DID YOU KNOW 

 the first metered taxi was intro-

duced in 1907  

MIND TWISTER 

Guess the next three letters in the series GTNTL.  

https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/will_rogers_411692
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/will_rogers_411692
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/will_rogers_411692
https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/will-rogers-quotes
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VA NEWS 

VFW Participates in Welcome Home Vietnam War Commemoration: VFW National Jun-
ior Vice Commander Al Lipphardt represented the VFW along with more than 90 
organizations at a three-day United States of America Vietnam War Commemora-
tion 50th anniversary welcome home celebration. Events included demonstra-
tions from various service drill teams, the U.S. Army Golden Knights parachute 
team, and live musical performances.   

Education Information: For any service member or veteran looking to pursue their 
education goals through the use of the GI Bill, there is an important tool offered 
by VA. The GI Bill Comparison Tool allows users to compare different programs and 
institutions. In the past few years, some student veterans have been impacted by 
the abrupt closures of the schools they were attending. These schools were using 
predatory business practices and had numerous complaints against them. The 
tool gives users the ability to check the schools they wish to attend and provides 
up-to-date data received from current and past students. This information can 
help GI Bill users make better, more informed decisions about where to attend 
school, and hopefully avoid programs that offer little to no value.  

WASHINGTON — The VFW is actively following the recent news that nearly two 
dozen homeless veterans were suddenly forced to find alternate temporary hous-
ing when suburban New York City hotels, to include the Crossroads Hotel in New-
burgh, said they could no longer accommodate them. The VFW is deeply troubled 
by reports indicating the move was in effort to turn a higher profit by offering these 
rooms for government use. 

The VFW Department of New York remains actively engaged with state govern-
ment, local municipalities, and regional VA offices to ensure the needs of these 
veterans are being addressed, and on Wednesday VFW representatives will at-
tend a State Veterans Council meeting where the Commissioner of the New York 
City Department of Veterans Services will provide a status update. 

Through a continued partnership with Humana, the VFW Department of New 
York, remains committed to alleviating veterans homelessness and food insecuri-
ty, raising and donating nearly $80,000 to shelters throughout the state in 2021-
2022. 

Nationally, the VFW remains committed to helping combat veterans homeless-
ness and actively advocates for increased funding for HUD-VASH vouchers, grant 
and per diem payments, and pilot programs geared to assist veterans in their 
time of need. It encourages any veteran who is, or at risk of homelessness to vis-
it www.va.gov/homeless or contact the VA’s National Call Center for Homeless 
Veterans at 877.424.3838 for assistance. 

https://www.vets.gov/gi-bill-comparison-tool
https://www.va.gov/homeless/
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CALENDAR 

June 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 
State Convention  
 
Post 483 Auxiliary 
Meeting 1300 
 
Pelham Theme 
Dinner 1730 

3 
State Convention  

4 
State Convention  

5 6 7 
Cootie Pup Tent #1 
Meeting 1900 
Hudson 

8 9 10 

11 
Flag Retirement 
Ceremony 1000 
Elks Lodge 

12 13 14 
Flag Day 

15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 
First Day of Sum-
mer 

22 23 24 

25 
Custer’s Last Stand 
1876 

26 27 
VFW Post 483 
Meeting 1900 

28 29 30 
Last day of mem-
bership year 

 

I, T, S. The complete sequence is the first letter 

of every word in the sentence.  

ANSWER TO BRAIN TWISTER 
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POST NEWS 

IF YOU USE FACEBOOK  

GO TO 

VFW POST 483 Nashua 

The VFW Department of New Hampshire 

Convention will be held at the Town and 

Country Hotel in Shelburne, NH, on 2-4 June 

2023. We will be holding a Fundraiser for the Nashua 

Children’s Home on 4-5 August 2023, at the South 

Nashua Market Basket.  We will need volunteers 

to staff the two doors of the store doing 3 hour 

shifts. 

Display your flag on 14 June, 

Flag Day! 

The annual Flag Retirement Ceremony 

will be held on 10 June 2023, at 1000.  

The ceremony will be held at the Elks 

Lodge on Murphy Drive in Nashua.  

There will be an inside ceremony and 

outside.  Everyone is invited to attend. 

Lew Chipola, Steve Ordway and Chris Di-

Tullio receiving the Charitable Gaming 

Check from Boston Billiards, 15 May 2023. 
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QUARTERMASTER’S CORNER 

BURGER KING® to Give Back to Veterans this Month 
More than 1,300 franchise restaurants to participate in annual fundraising campaign to support 
VFW Unmet Needs 
  
KANSAS CITY, Mo. (May 1, 2023) — The Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW) is pleased to announce 
participating BURGER KING® franchise restaurants will kick off their annual fundraiser throughout the 
month of May to raise funds in support of the VFW’s Unmet Needs program. Now in its 17th year, the 
campaign encourages BURGER KING® guests to donate $1 or round up their purchase to help support 
grants to military and veteran families facing financial crises due to their military service. 
“Our military and veteran families lay so much on the line in service to our country, and when they face 
mounting bills or even foreclosure or eviction, our Unmet Needs program steps up to help,” said VFW 
National Commander Tim Borland. “The continued generosity of BURGER KING® franchisees and their 
dedicated patrons helps to ensure that the vital assistance the VFW provides is there for our nation’s he-
roes when they need it most.” 
  
The VFW Unmet Needs program provides grants of up to $1,500 to service members and military fami-
lies who experience times of financial hardship due to deployment or other military-related activity or 
injury. The grants help with basic life necessities like rent, mortgage and utility payments, vehicle repair, 
medical expenses and food. Since its inception in 2004, Unmet Needs has awarded nearly $13 million in 
assistance to more than 11,400 service members, veterans and their families. 
  
Since 2007, BURGER KING® Franchisees have raised more than $7.2 million in support of the Unmet 
Needs program. More than 1,360 BURGER KING® franchise restaurants are participating in this year’s 
campaign. Find a participating restaurant near you. 
  

-vfw- 

We are required to hold two recruiting events 

each year.  We need to start planning for them 

now.  Once July begins our new year starts.  If 

you have any suggestions for recruiting events 

come to the 

meetings and 

bring them up 

for discussion.   

This poster is 

on page 23 if 

you would like 

to print it and 

post it. 

 

Nashua VFW Post 483 
8 E. Pearl St. 
Nashua, NH 

https://www.vfw.org/UnmetNeeds
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1CQ1MHxd_myMVz9xal_QfaAVWhws
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Chaplains desk: 
Greetings: 
  
Deceased members 
None 
  
Hope everyone is doing well and looking forward 
to  summer 
And getting together with family and friends. Re-
member to 
Stay safe in all of your activities and travels. 
It was certainly great to see our comrade Barry 
Palmer back 
With us at our last meeting. Your well wishes and 
prayers have 
Certainly been answered. Good luck to Barry in his 
continued recovery. 
If anyone needs any assistance please let some-
one at the Post know and 
Remember to stay safe and check in on each oth-
er. 
  
Yours in comradeship 
Herbert CT Townsend 
Chaplain 
Post 483 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Chairman:  Herbert “C.T.” Townsend 

603-345-5033 

Members: 

Katie Boots-Commander 

603-689-4072 

Lewis Chipola-Quartermaster 

603-521-7708 

Scott Gagnon 

781-983-2876 

Steve Ordway 

DISTRICT 6 & C of A MEETING SCHEDULE 

Council of Administration Meetings 

 August 2023:   

 October 2023   

 January 2024:   

 April 2024:  

DISTRICT 6 MEETING SCHEDULE 

12 August 2023:  Derry 

21 October 2022:  Hudson (TBD) 

13 January 2024:  Merrimack 

30 March 2024:  Pelham 

District 6 Auxiliary Schedule 

 

 

All District 6 meetings are shown in BLUE and 
scheduled for 1000 unless otherwise noted,  dress 
is blues and grays unless otherwise notified. 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

NEVERETT’S SEW & VAC 

51 EAST PEARL ST. 

NASHUA, NH 03060 

                   603-883-5409 

FOR ALL YOUR SEWING AND VACUUM 

CLEANING NEEDS 
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BATTLE OF THE MONTH 

The Battle of the Little Bighorn, known to the Lakota and other Plains Indians as the Battle of the Greasy 
Grass,[1] and commonly referred to as Custer's Last Stand, was an armed engagement between combined forc-
es of the Lakota Sioux, Northern Cheyenne, and Arapaho tribes and the 7th Cavalry Regiment of the United 
States Army. The battle, which resulted in the defeat of U.S. forces, was the most significant action of the Great 
Sioux War of 1876. It took place on June 25–26, 1876, along the Little Bighorn River in the Crow Indian Reserva-
tion in southeastern Montana Territory.[2] 

Most battles in the Great Sioux War, including the Battle of the Little Bighorn, were on lands those Indians had tak-
en from other tribes since 1851.[3][4][5][6] The Lakotas were there without consent from the local Crow tribe, which 
had treaty on the area. Already in 1873, Crow chief Blackfoot had called for U.S. military actions against the Indian 
intruders.[7][8] The steady Lakota invasion (a reaction to encroachment in the Black Hills) into treaty areas belong-
ing to the smaller tribes[9] ensured the United States a firm Indian alliance with the Arikaras[10] and 
the Crows during the Lakota Wars.[11][12][13] 

The fight was an overwhelming victory for the Lakota, Northern Cheyenne, and Arapaho, who were led by several 
major war leaders, including Crazy Horse and Chief Gall, and had been inspired by the visions of Sitting 
Bull (Tȟatȟáŋka Íyotake). The U.S. 7th Cavalry, a force of 700 men, suffered a major defeat while commanded 
by Lieutenant Colonel George Armstrong Custer (a brevetted major general during the American Civil War). Five 
of the 7th Cavalry's twelve companies were wiped out and Custer was killed, as were two of his brothers, a neph-
ew, and a brother-in-law. The total U.S. casualty count included 268 dead and 55 severely wounded (six died later 
from their wounds),[14]: 244  including four Crow Indian scouts and at least two Arikara Indian scouts. 

Public response to the Great Sioux War varied in the immediate aftermath of the battle. Libbie Custer, Custer's 
widow, soon worked to burnish her husband's memory, and during the following decades Custer and his troops 
came to be considered heroic figures in American history. The battle, and Custer's actions in particular, have been 
studied extensively by historians.[15] Little Bighorn Battlefield National Monument honors those who fought on both 
sides. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lakota_people
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Plains_Indians
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lakota_Sioux
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Northern_Cheyenne
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arapaho
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/7th_Cavalry_Regiment
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Sioux_War_of_1876
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Sioux_War_of_1876
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Little_Bighorn_River
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crow_Indian_Reservation
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crow_Indian_Reservation
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Montana_Territory
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-2
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-3
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-4
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-5
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-6
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-7
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-8
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-9
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arikara_scouts
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-10
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crow_scouts
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-11
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-12
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-13
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crazy_Horse
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gall_(Native_American_leader)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sitting_Bull
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sitting_Bull
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lieutenant_colonel_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Armstrong_Custer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brevet_(military)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_general_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Civil_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-Scott-Arch-14
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crow_Nation
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arikara
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Great_Sioux_War_of_1876
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Elizabeth_Bacon_Custer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_the_Little_Bighorn#cite_note-15
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Little_Bighorn_Battlefield_National_Monument
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE SOLUTION 
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Flyers and posters for your posts events are posted in 

this section of the newsletter.  If you want to advertise 

your events, please send your flyer or poster via email 

to the editor to have it posted in this newsletter. 
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Nashua VFW Post 483 
8 East Pearl Street 
Nashua, NH 03060 

603-402-2992 
nashuavfwpost483@gmail.com 
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